
 

 

 

Central to Bankstown track maintenance 
From Monday 13 May to Friday 17 May 2024 
What we’re doing 
Sydney Trains will complete maintenance works between Central and Bankstown from Monday 13 May to Friday 17 
May. 

At Sydenham, Sydney Metro will be installing TV equipment and cabling, carrying out electrical fit out, testing and 
commissioning installed equipment and undertaking dynamic train testing. 

Between Sydenham and Bankstown, Sydney Metro is delivering finishing work at all station platform buildings, 
undertaking visual inspections and utilities investigation work on rail overbridges, undertaking track adjustments, 
installing new overhead wire structures and making wiring adjustments, carrying out work on security and 
segregation fencing, building new trackside cabling and equipment, carrying out substation and power upgrade work 
and constructing the new metro platform at Bankstown. 

Sydney Metro will also be installing CCTV equipment and cabling and carrying out testing and commissioning of 
installed equipment. 

Sydney Trains construction and maintenance works include:    

• Routine civil, signal, and electrical maintenance 
• Station maintenance works, to improve safety on stations 
• Track defect removal to improve network reliability 
• Track inspection and preventative maintenance 
• Vegetation maintenance, litter, and graffiti removal. 

How this affects you 
Noise 
• These works may create additional noise at night.  
• Work will take place from 10pm to 4am Monday 13 May to Friday 17 May. 
• Equipment may be delivered to the worksite outside the above times. Some deliveries may occur at night due to 

day time travel restrictions on large vehicles.  
• Diesel work trains may have their engines running on site for an extended period.  
• Finishing works including the removal of equipment may take place beyond the dates stated above.  

 

Traffic and Parking 
• Heavy vehicles will be using local streets to access the rail corridor.  
• We will park our vehicles inside the rail corridor where possible, however please be aware that on-street parking 

may be limited near worksite. 
• Traffic controllers will be on duty to assist motorists and pedestrians throughout the duration of the works. 

We apologise for any inconvenience and thank you for your cooperation during these essential works. 

Contact us  
For upcoming work  
www.transport.nsw.gov.au/sydtraincommunity  
To report environmental concerns (24 hours) 1300 656 999 
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